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a talk on the building entitled “The Brak Oval: A Sumerian Temple in Semite Lands?” in the 
Interdisciplinary Archaeology Workshop at the University of Chicago.

He also continued his occasional lectures on history and culture in Iraq to military units 
preparing to deploy to Iraq with lectures in Fort Bragg, North Carolina. Based on this work 
he gave a paper, “Archaeologists and the Military in Iraq: Collaboration, Compromise, or 
Contribution?” in a session entitled “Imperial Inspections: Archaeologists, War, and Violence” 
at the Society for American Archaeology conference in Austin. The relationship between 
archaeologists and the military in the Middle East has been problematic in many ways, not least 
of which is the catastrophic fact that the U.S. military did not protect the National Museum in 
Baghdad despite repeated warnings by McGuire Gibson and other archaeologists before the 
invasion. Emberling’s experience with the military suggests that we need more contact, at higher 
levels, to prevent such destruction of cultural property in the future.

Emberling co-taught an undergraduate core class, “The Assyrian Empire” with Seth 
Richardson and with the help of teaching assistants (and graduate students) Virginia Rimmer and 
Bike Yazicio©lu. The course got good reviews, but they do not know if this was because of the 
exciting intellectual collaboration between archaeologist and historian, or because of the fun he 
and Seth had discussing and teaching the subject. 

Finally, Emberling was invited to lecture in the Ancient Near Eastern Department at the 
Metropolitan Museum of Art on “Models for Museums: The Collection of the Oriental Institute 
Museum,” which was an opportunity to present the Oriental Institute as a knowledge-based museum 
(rather than an object-based one), and to suggest that this is a model that has many advantages for 
the future. He is not sure how well this message was received in the Metropolitan Museum.

——————————

Walter Farber

After once more representing Chicago on the board of the International Association of 
Assyriologists at the 52nd Rencontre International Assyriologique in Münster (Germany), where 
he also chaired a session on magico-medical cuneiform texts, Walter Farber enjoyed traveling 
with Gertrud through parts of Scandinavia where they visited scores of Romanesque churches 
with very unusual sculptures and decorations often strongly reminding them of motifs in ancient 
Near Eastern art. 

Having returned to Chicago in time for the academic year, the fall, winter, and spring quarters 
again went by very quickly with teaching, committee work, and other chores, including the occa-
sional, and much more relaxing, time for research. A much welcomed, though non-Assyriological 
break came in March, when Walter was awarded the Curt-Paul-Medaille, which is given every 
three years for outstanding research and publications in post-World War II German postal his-
tory. He used the spring break to travel to Germany and accept this honor, before getting back to 
Chicago to spend much of the spring quarter seeing the festschrift for Bob Biggs through the final 
stages of publication.

——————————

François Gaudard

After a very interesting and productive season with the Epigraphic Survey in Luxor, under the 
leadership of W. Raymond Johnson, François Gaudard returned to the Oriental Institute to work 
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